
COUNCIL MEETING

June 11th, 2002

The meeting was opened at 7:40 p.m with a study of Psalm 39. Present were Vicar Mayes, Shawn Leonard, Jim Bartlett, Michele Price, Donn Parker, Eric Krugler, Stephanie Newland, Rudy Schroeter, Craig Allison, Tony Brown, Russ Lampert, Vic Hesterman, Marilyn Taddey, and Tom Bindewald (presiding).

A discussion ensued regarding whether the annual farewell party for the Vicar should be a budget line item.

Minutes from last month’s meeting were read and approved.

Pastor’s report presented by Vicar Mayes

· Pastor Crown solicits comments on changing the Divine Service schedule.

· Beginning in August, the Commission on Worship will hold a conference at Mequon to discuss the 2007 Hymnal; Marilyn and Sally will attend.

· This Summer’s sermon series beginning August 18th will be on “Unknown Women of the Bible”.

· Pastor Reimer will visit Trinity on August 11th.

· The annual Planning Meeting will be held 9am June 22nd at Trinity.

Vicar’s report

Vicar’s catechism class has finished; 3 catechumens now receive the Lord’s Supper.

Board of Elders

Elder’s meetings are cancelled until the EMV reports are completed.

Board of Missions and Evangelism

The Chinese Mission Society is moving forward. Attendance at meetings is good, ~20, but more leaders need to step up.

Board of Education

The first organizational meeting for VBS will be held on Saturday, June 15th.

We need 1 more teacher for VBS and a craft coordinator for 2 days.

We have enough Sunday School teachers for this Fall.

Board of Stewardship

The state of California rejected the certificate of amendment we attempted to file. The State says that we are already in good standing; our 1967 amendments provided for that. The State will send us document stating that we are in good standing as a California corporation.

Board of Maintenance

The Board recommends that all those with maintenance requests use the request form in the Maintenance mail-slot.

The Board is working on getting anestimate for earthquake proofing Trinity’s buildings.

Treasurer

The IRS has granted Trinity relief from $2,700 of civil penalties. It is not yet known if we will need to pay interest or the other penalties that have been levied.

New Business

Vic Hesterman solicits comments on benches for the garth circle. Vic would like to purchase 4 new umbrellas and bases and repair our existing 16’ umbrella. 

Motion by Tony
Vic Hesterman is asked to proceed with spending up to $1,000 for umbrellas for the garth; monies to come from the Memorial Fund.

Carries unanimously.

Motion by Tom
Council should investigate amending Article XXI of the Constitution to permit women to hold the offices of vice-president and president

Tabled until Pastor Crown can be consulted

The Board of Elders is asked to organize ushers.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 9:35 pm
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